MAXSTOKE PARISH COUNCIL   www.maxstokeparishcouncil.org.uk
Mr John Poole                                                                  Ersthaus,

Clerk to the Council                                                         Atherstone Road,

Tel 01675 481427                                                            Over Whitacre. B46 2LP

Mobile 07745249613.                                                    johnfurnaceend@gmail.com
Minutes of the Council Meeting held on Wednesday 29th Nov. 2023
1.  Present:        Councillors P Hoskin Chair             Village Hall: P Burgess 
                                               L Jones                         Data Controller: D Hopkins                                                                                           
                                               S Parker                        Public: J Lewis                                   
                                               M Page                         Borough Cllr Mark Simpson
                                                    R Green                        Graham Stirrup a member of LAWRAG 
                                     Clerk J Poole                          representing OWPC regarding Daw Mill                         
2.   Apologies: County Cllr D Humphreys. 
4.1. Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 30th August 2023.  

       Having been circulated it was proposed by Cllr L Jones and seconded by Cllr
       M Page and unanimously resolved that the minutes of the meeting are a true

       record and the Chair signed the document.   

 4.2. Matters arising from the previous minutes: None
 5.  Public Participation:
      Paul Burgess stated on behalf of the Waite family that the mud deposits on the road

      outside their property has nothing to do with them but is a result of a development at the

      rear of their property. 
      Graham Stirrup introduced himself as member of LAWRAG and representing OWPC
      who have joined forces to protect Daw Mill.

      Haworth Estates purchased Daw Mill for £5k ten years ago and then lost their planning
      application and were supposed to return Daw Mill back to green belt. The site has since

      been allowed to badly deteriorate and in June 2022 enforcement action was taken by

      NWBC giving Haworth Estates 42 days to appeal which they did.

      Consequently, during January 2024 there will be an enquiry.
      OWPC and LAWRAG are asking Maxstoke P C to write a letter to NWBC expressing

      their support in this matter, the council agreed unanimously the clerk to action the request.   
6.  Correspondence:
The correspondence, issued on a separate sheet, was discussed and minuted below or elsewhere, distributed or displayed on the notice board.
29.11.23 Bee Line request for a donation, following discussions the chair proposed a donation of £200, Cllr. L Jones seconded the proposal and the council unanimously agreed. 

12.11.23 Maxstoke Messenger notice concerning Annie Antrobus passing, the council discussed making a contribution to the repair of the church gates as the family had requested. Cllr P Hoskins proposed £50, Cllr M Page seconded the proposal and the council unanimously agreed. Paul Burgess to provide details.
17.11.23 NWBC charges for uncontested election estimate for Maxstoke £146.87.

27.10.23 Public Spaces Protection Order-Dog Fouling consultation, no action.

18.09.23 Electrical vehicle charging locations, none required for Maxstoke.
18.09.23 D-Day Celebrations, Cllr P Hoskin suggested WhatsApp to locate a site.
07.09.23 Email from NWBC regarding potential works on trees in the church yard reported by a resident, NWBC would not disclose the name. The clerk having consulted the Chair replied to the email as follows.
We are unaware of what prompted your email because as I am sure you should be aware the Parish Council have no jurisdiction over any work to the churchyard. At the last recent council meeting a resident did raise the subject and was informed of the above.
WALC News monthly issues, emailed to councillors. 

Clerks & Council magazines, distributed.
7.  Planning:

      There was one planning applications for weeks 34 to 47.
      PAP/2023/0352 Hill, Broadmoor Wood Geen End Road, CV78EN. 
      Demolish out buildings & replace with a bungalow, sent to Cllrs no comments/objections.    
  8.  Garden Contract:
       Cllr P Hoskin reported that Ralph Hobday Garden Services has carried out some work to

       provide extra shrubs which she will assess along with other work if the council agree. 

       The Council had no objections and were happy to proceed.
   9.  Patient Reference Group: 
        Cllr L Jones reported that the practise manager has been ill and has not provided a report, 

        however, she has recently answered the telephone and stated that the practise is very

        pleased about the progress of the recent Flue & COVID inoculations. Adding that the

        telephone appointments, following cueing will be answered. The Pharmacy remains in
        use, Dr T Wildbore has now retired and recently no new doctors have been appointed.  
10.  Maxstoke Village Hall:
       Paul Burgess reported that booking continues to remain strong, the new updated website 
       is usable which includes a useful contacts page.
       The installation of hot tap water supply part funded by a NWBC grant has been delayed 

       due to a booking but will be installed during the next half term. 
       The quotes for the kitchen upgrade are indicating a £15K expenditure.

       Borough Cllr M Simpson suggested that the Maxstoke Hall Committee apply for grant
       towards the kitchen upgrade from NWBC, a grant application of a £1000 was agreed.
       .
11. Finance:
11.1 Bank Reconciliation Sheet: The clerk presented the Balance Sheet to the 
        council, which was checked against the current Bank Statement no 155, Cllr M Page
        proposed to accept the document, Cllr R Green seconded the motion which was
        carried, the Chairman duly signed the Balance Sheet.

11.2 Cheques to approve and sign: The following invoices were circulated and
        cheques presented for payment and signing, Cllr P Hoskin proposed signing, Cllr
        L Jones seconded the proposal and the council all agreed.
        Ch No 100272      R Hobday Garden Contract               £60.00
        Ch No 100273      Clerk, salary for 6 months               £400.00
        Ch Nos 100274/5 Cancelled due to errors.

        Ch No 100276      HMRC Tax on salary                      £100.00
        Ch No 100277      Royal British Legion wreath             £20.00

        Ch No 100279      R Hobday, Garden Services              £85.00         
12.   Maxstoke Church. 
        No report received; the council continue to support the churchyard maintenance.
13.   AOB:
13.1 Take Your litter Home, sign awaiting fly tipping actions.  

13.2 The Defibrillator. No issues reported.  
13.3 Fly Tipping, Mr D Hopkins, the Data Controller presented and read out his report for 

        September through to the end of December 2023, a copy is attached to the minutes.
        The report states that NWBC have provided no feedback regarding any actions 

        undertaken in respect of offenders identified by the cameras and informed us that 
        they are no longer in a position to undertake investigations and presumably prosecutions.

        A full explanation has been requested but as of now none has been received.

        In addition, an Environmental Health representative was invited to the 30th August 2023 

        council meeting to clarify the position but as yet no response received. 

        D Hopkins stated that depending on the response of NWBC Maxstoke Parish Council

        may wish to reconsider their participation in the camera initiative.
        Borough Cllr. M Simpson has consulted NWBC chief executive who was somewhat

        confused stating that a civil action could yield more success. The chief executive was

        sure, that NWBC would take part in the project and apologised for the content of the

        NWBC replies to the emails sent by D Hopkins on behalf of the council.
        Borough Cllr M Simpson will supply the chief executive with copies of the emails.  

13.5 The Bus Shelter. The repair work has not yet started.
13.6 Litter Pick evets, the council agreed that ten litter pick kits should be purchased.
13.7 Motorway Bridge Graffiti. Despite emails sent to the clerk stating the graffiti has been

        removed, Cllrs have reported that the work is not yet complete. The clerk will contact

        highways and inform them of the situation again.
13.9 Ragwort. The NWBC informed the clerk that concerns should be directed to Natural
        England
13.10 Packington Lane, Cllr L Jones stated that the road is peppered with pot holes, is

          constantly flooding because the drainage cannot cope adding that the lane is part of 

          bicycle events. The clerk to contact the highways authority.
13.11 School Bus, Cllr S Parker asked about the school bus that until recently ran from
          Maxstoke to Shustoke school, the clerk will investigate.
14.   Date of next meeting Wednesday 28th February 2024, TBC.    

15.   Close of the meeting: The meeting closed at 9.05 p.m.
Signed………………………….                     Date………………………. 
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